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     Town Council Agenda Report  

 
 
Date:   March 24, 2020    Item No. 3 
 
To: Honorable Mayor and Town Council 
 
Subject: AWARD OF CONTRACT,  HIGHWAY 18 SHOULDER MEDIAN 

IMPROVEMENT PROJECT No. 2020-02 
 
From:  Douglas Robertson, Town Manager 
 
Submitted by: Brad Miller, Town Engineer 
  Engineering Department 
   
Budgeted Item:  Yes   No  N/A    
 

 
RECOMMENDED ACTION 
 

A. Award a contract to Jergensen’s Construction for the Highway 18 Shoulder Median 
Improvement Project No. 2020.02 subject to “Approval as to Form” by the Town 
Attorney and “Approval as to Content” by the Town Manager; 

B. Approve Budget Amendment 35.  
 
BACKGROUND 
 
The purpose of the project is to repair the medians and drainage channel along the State 
Route 18 corridor from Navajo Road to Central Road which separates the highway and the 
outer highway.  In addition, the project will heighten pedestrian awareness and enhance the 
overall esthetics of the area.  Improvements include adding rockscape and stamped 
concrete, reconstructing curb and gutter, and repairing and/or reconstructing portions of 
sidewalk and parkway drains.  The project’s design was paid for by the Village Property and 
Business Improvement District (PBID) and reviewed for constructability by Town staff.  
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On March 10, 2020, the Town received and opened bids for the subject project. The bid 
results are as follows: 
 
 Contractor              Base Bid Price 

1. Jergensen’s Construction $1,008,062.78 
2. C.S. Legacy Construction, Inc. $1,190,072.00 
3. Roadway Engineering and Contracting, Inc. $1,208,094.00 
4. Aramexx Group, Inc. $1,326,577.00 
5. Sully Miller Contracting Company $1,337,571.00 

ANALYSIS 

The bid documents for the projects were reviewed by staff for accuracy and 
constructability. The bid documents and the authorization to advertise were approved by 
Town Council on February 11, 2020.  Staff reviewed the bid submissions for 
completeness and considers Jergensen’s Construction to be a qualified, responsible and 
responsive bidder. 
 
FISCAL IMPACT 
 
Funding for this project has been appropriated in the adopted FY 2019-2020 budget.  
Budget Amendment 35 appropriates an additional $8,062.78 from Drainage Impact Fees 
(DIF).   

ATTACHMENTS 
 
A. Project Location 
B. Budget Amendment 35 
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Project Location 
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